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                                                 900 Commerce Drive                                                                           Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                           www.smartlu83.org
October 2021 SMART 83 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on
 Thursday, October 21, 2021 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
Due to the up-tick in COVID, we may have to move the regular meetings back into the large shop area.

The Roll–over raffle is currently $1,050.00.
Election for new Financial Trustee:

At the November 2021 regular meeting we will be holding an election for one (1) Union Financial trustee.  Please see attached Article 12 for rules and qualifications to run.

From JATC Administrative Coordinator Larry Hebbard 

We currently have 53 apprentices in the program with school in progress and moving along well. All 4 terms are updated and loaded into total track at which time the students can review.

We are looking forward to updating our training program to keep it relevant to current construction needs in our industry.  I have contacted Catamount Consulting Services, regarding Hazwoper 40 classes; as the details are ironed out I will contact the contractors and membership to see who is interested in taking the training.

I have been working with our DOL representative, and am in the process of gathering the information he will need prior to annual apprentice interviews.  I am happy to report that our program continues to be well maintained and up to date on all aspects of training.

From the Desk of Phil Stenglein:

This will be my last newsletter.  As you may or may not know, I will officially retire on October 31, 2021. First, let me say that it has been an honor and a privilege to have been the Organizer for these last ten and a half years. I want to thank the membership for supporting me and our efforts to organize during that time. Though it is not always popular, organizing can mean many different things and is vitally important to grow the Union. 

My goal was to leave Local 83 stronger than when I came into this position and with your help I believe we have. We have had many successes under my tenure, too many to mention here, but we have signed multiple contractors, flipped or turned nonunion jobsites to Union-creating thousands of hours for our members, organized the unorganized, and brought many apprentices into the program through our outreach efforts in schools and career fairs etc. We have fought for and lobbied for worker and construction trade friendly legislation, and fought against those who tried to undermine those legislations. We have gotten back pay for workers and fines levied against nonunion contractors who cheated the system. We have filed charges and won settlements for our members who have SALTED and were cheated, and the list goes on. Your Organizer has the cell phone numbers of Assembly members, Senators, Judges, and County Sheriffs, and all can be helpful and play a vital role in gaining more work for our members. 
I mention all of this not to brag but to give some members who may not know all that organizing or the organizers do on a daily basis.  What stands out the most to me are the losses or things that we were not able to accomplish and that is why Organizing is important to the Union and I hope you will support the next Organizer as much as you have supported me. 

Lastly, I would like to thank Mark Landau and Frank Maguire for putting their faith and trust in me these last 10 years.

In Solidarity, Phil Stenglein

Resumes for new Subsidized Organizer:
As stated above, current Organizer Phil Stenglein will be retiring effective October 31, 2021. We want to thank Phil for his years of dedication and work to improve SMART Local 83. I am asking any member who is interested to send me their resume by End of October to my email address at: frank@smartlu83.org Once all resumes are received they will be reviewed by myself, and our IA Organizer, Tom Kelm. 
From the desk of Business Representative John Shustz:

I want to congratulate Phil Stenglein on his upcoming retirement and thank him for his assistance and wisdom that he has been able to pass on to me in the limited time we have worked together. I have been out to various job sites interacting with more members.  I have received lots of input and suggestions from them, however, I only received one (1) email addressing member thoughts on sites to visit and/or our next Building Trades contract negotiations which will expire May 31, 2022. We will be sending a survey out in an upcoming newsletter. You can contact me with any of that kind of information thru my email address at: jshustz@smartlu83.org.

BCBS Settlement
In the past few newsletters we have posted information concerning the Blue Cross/Blue Shield class action lawsuit settlement. PLEASE NOTE: The Insurance Fund Trustees recently met and have made the decision that it is up to the individual member to file on their own behalf. As previously stated you must go to www.BCBSsettlement.com to file. Deadline to file is 11/5/2021.
IMPORTANT!!! 
PLEASE contact the Fund Office IMMEDIATELY when you have a new address or contact phone number. Open Enrollment for Insurance is coming up, be looking for plan changes and rates over the next 30 days!  We have numerous pieces of mail returned to our office daily and with the increase in the cost of postage this is becoming a huge expense.
Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire
President/Business Manager
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